
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wow, can you believe that Christmas 

is peaking around the corner!  

Even though this term flew, by it 

was jam packed with school and 

fundraising activities, training op-

portunities and visitors bearing 

gifts!  

On 17 October Dr Charles Coetzee, 

a psychologist who works closely 

with various education faculties, 

presented a workshop regarding the 

òCircle of Courage and òRestoring 

youth at riskó ð behaviour manage-

ment. This workshop was fascinating 

and very valuable.  
 

Later on in the term Bev van Rens-

burg presented an invaluable free 

trauma workshop, specifically de-

signed to build Trauma -Competent 

caregivers. The Overstrand Associa-

tion for People with Disabilities 

(APD) and church groups joined the 

teachers and staff on the day.  

On the School front,  we are proud 

to announce that the class assis-

tants finished their Child Day Care 

Advanced Certificate Course and 

they all did extremely well.  

On Friday 27 November Elize Sny-

man and Wilna Snyman (from 7de 

Laanña South African TV series) 

came to Camphill School to present 

each learner with a hand -knitted 

teddy bear. It was a very moving 

occasion which sparked interest in 

the community encouraging more 

visitors to come and see what we do 

at our School.  

On that note, The Hermanus High 

School Interact Club, their Principal 

Mr Hassenkamp and teachers 

(accompanied by Father Christmas) 

once again came to present our 

learners with Christmas gift boxes 

made-up specially for each of our 

children. After the distribution of 

gifts from Father Christmas, our 

learners were treated with cupcakes 

galore. Thank you to these extraor-

dinary people for your ongoing sup-

port towards our School and for 

sharing your love with us.  

As we approach the last week of the 

School term, which will be filled 

with a visit from St Nicolas, the 

School Community Xmas lunch and 

the Nativity Play, we start preparing 

for 2016.  

 

Then, we have two very exciting 

projects taking place in the first  

term, the extension of the founda-

tion phase and renovating Cloister 

House. We would like to thank  

Laurie Singer whose in - laws asked 

for donations towards this project 

in lieu of their 60th anniversary 

gifts. We would like to wish them a 

Happy Anniversary and a huge thank 

you from the Camphill Family.  

 

I wish to then thank all the parents, 

friends and a special thank you to all 

our donors for your continuous sup-

port and loyal commitment through-

out 2015. May you ALL have a 

blessed festive season with your 

loved ones and take special care.  

 

Jeanne- Marie Botha  

 Principal  

C A M P H I L L  S C H O O L  

 

Special visitors John and Kristin Tallo  

George and 

Tom Evans  

Congratulations to Ignatius Jafta on his 

graduation. We wish you all the very 

best.  



The term started off with a blast: the Overberg 

Brass Ensemble and friends entertained the children 

and farm residents with a very upbeat and thoroughly 

enjoyable musical morning. The children are in a state 

of pre -Christmas excitement and the anticipation is 

almost unbearable for them. That is why it's so spe-

cial at Camphill School to have festivals like Advent, 

to calm and prepare the children for the Season 

ahead.   

Sunshine means swimming and fun and the co -workers 

had water safety training from Kathi which we will 

continue next year. Geralyn Laset has begun Curative 

Eurythmy classes and these and the other therapies 

along with new workshops are much enjoyed and ap-

preciated. Teachers and Class Assistants attended an 

ADHD forum and an invaluable 2 -day course on 

Trauma Counselling. Teachers were also privileged to 

visit Mispah Special School and had a workshop on 

understanding Behaviour from Professor Coetzee. 

Training is essential for us to better understand and 

meet the needs of the children in our care.  

Many changes are happening; some of the children will 

move up to another class next year and we will be wel-

coming new learners. It is always heart -warming to 

see how the children have developed and grown, both 

physically and emotionally. Their well -being is impor-

tant and preparation for their future is essential.  

The children always enjoy practising for the Nativity 

play and it's especially wonderful to hear the songs 

bursting out from various areas of the school. We are 

all aware that òSt. Nickó is on his way! The adults also 

enjoy this festive time, particularly when joining in 

with the children to share the feeling of goodwill and 

gratitude for all the love and support we received this 

year.   

Thank you all and be blessed this Christmas and New 

Year.                                                     Michele Lorton  

 

 

On Wednesday 21st October Julio and the educators went to visit Mispah, the school for learners with learning 

disabilities, as well as the Elim House for the physically and intellectually disabled, in the historic town of Elim. 

This was a fruitful stopover as various topics were discussed with the Mispah educators such as how they treat 
and support their disabled learners .  

At the Elim House information was passed on and positive support systems were discussed between the educa-

tors. Everyone was given the opportunity to examine the learnersõ books and in return gained valuable informa-

tion which can be implemented at Camphill School.  

Educators also had time to visit their vegetable tunnels and gained new ideas on how to replenish the shortfall on 

their subsidy. We also received feedback on one of our previous learners who now resides at the Mispah hostel. 

We would like to thank the management team for the opportunity awarded to us, we had a memorable day.                                     

          Johanna Gardiner  

Kairos Eurythmy      

Performers with Geralyn 

Laset.  

    William enjoying his 

second helping of 

ice cream at our  

Christmas Lunch.  

The Upper School children busy 

with their vocational skills training 

at Camphill Farm making cheese.  


